MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 25, 2021
3:00 P.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Wednesday, August 25, 2021, at 
3:00 p.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr. and Michael Scioneaux  

Absent: 0 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.
A motion was made by Commissioner Scioneaux, seconded by Commissioner Besson, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on August 11, 2021, as read.

Mr. Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering stated that 1. CPRA is working on adding more breakwaters in the gulf. Considering adding more to the east. They will repair the geo tube that is exposed. 2. Still working on the Cheniere segmented rocks in Bayou Thunder. 3. Attended a meeting on the back levee project to decide where to start with the Capital Outlay money. 4. He also stated that we are still working with FEMA on last year storms.  5. Working on getting the day boards and pilings installed on the breakwaters on the north side of Grand Isle to comply with the Coast Guard requirements.   
President Camardelle stated that the annual Washington trip is coming up in September and we will not attend due to Hurricane Season. We are in Hurricane season and he reminded everyone to be prepared and watch the weather for any activity. We will be ordering pumps to get ready for the storms that are coming up in the gulf later in the week. We will start on the back levees using Capital Outlay money. President Camardelle thanked Senator Connick, Representative Orgeron, CPRA and the Governor for helping with building more levees and for repairs to our Sand Dune Levee and Breakwaters. He also thanked the commissioners for attending a meeting in Houma for the pumps and new levee alignment on the north side of Grand Isle.  He also thanked Jefferson Parish for helping when needed and supporting our projects. 
Mr. Weldon Danos addressed the commissioners and stated that the port is working on no wake zones and grants for the oyster fishermen. 
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the levee district.

A joint motion as made by the commissioners to confirm the services of Lenora Krelow, CPA for the audit ending June 30, 2021.
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 3:36 p.m.
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